The Board of Control of the Kentucky High School Athletic Association met at Stouffer's Inn, Louisville, on Thursday morning, April 12, 1973. The meeting was called or order by President Richard Vincent at 9:30, with all Board members, Commissioner J. B. Mansfield and Assistant Commissioner Tom Mills present. The invocation was given by J. C. Cantrell.

W. P. Wheeler moved, seconded by Bill Doan, that reading of the mintues of the previous meeting be waived since members of the Board had received copies of these minutes. All members voted aye.

The Commissioner stated that the attendance at the 1973 State Basketball Tournament for the eight sessions was 120,525, this being approximately 8,000 less than the attendance for 1972. He reported, however, that the receipts had held up well due to the increase in the price of tickets. The total ticket sales for 1973 was \$282,000.00. The Commissioner estimated tournament expenses of approximately \$85,000.00. He stated that a complete record of all receipts and disbursements will appear in the annual audit.

The Commissioner reported the need for basketball redistricting in certain areas. After a discussion concerning redistricting requests, Jack Fultz made the motion that Fairview be moved from District 64 to District 63 to balance out these two districts to four teams each. Louie Martin seconded the motion and all members voted aye.

J. C. Cantrell presented a request from Principal Irvin Brooks, Southern High School, that his school be placed in a basketball district with schools with which Southern has a closer relationship and natural rivalry. The Board could not see a solution and requested Mr. Cantrell to contact Mr. Brooks for his recommendation which the Board would consider.

Upon a motion by Roy Winchester and a second by J. C. Cantrell, the Board voted unanimously in favor of the Kentucky High School Athletic Association sponsoring a state playoff in fencing.

Frank B. Simpson and W. P. Wheeler were named delegate and alternate respectively to the forthcoming annual meeting of the National Federation.

Roy Winchester moved, seconded by Louis Martin, that all bills of the Association beginning March 1, 1973, and ending March 31, 1973, be allowed. The motion was carried unanimously.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.

President

Cocretari